Holyrood, July 20, 1961.

To the Officers of the Kairshea Women's Institute:

I would ask the Kairshea Women's Institute to accept the gift of this Gavel, to be used by the President this year and in the years to come.

I am making this gift in commemoration of my attendance at the F.W.I.C. Convention, in Vancouver, B.C. in June of 1961, and also as the first president from this branch to serve Bruce, south District approxiametly the $(3\frac{1}{2})$ three and one half years.

With kindest regards to all our members and friends, and with the wish that our branch may continue to do good work for "Home and Country"

Sincerely, Elsie Houston.

(Mrs Harvey) Elsie Houston.



